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Aspire, Invest, Respect







RE: Zero Tolerance Guidance on late homework and homework support sessions.
Dear Parent/Guardian

Having started a new academic year we once again hope to raise the aspirations and achievement of our pupils by consistently holding the same expectations for homework submission across the whole school.  

Reason for Zero Tolerance on the day of homework submission:
· Independent study adds additional learning time into each pupil’s day and helps them develop the skill of being an organised, self-improving and resilient learner.

· The need for clear expectations and consistent sanctions for pupils who do not complete independent study across our school subjects.

· To support teaching staff who manage the unnecessary time consuming consequences of late homework submissions.  Late submissions can interrupt teaching, planning and tutor times.
· Homework can be misplaced due to it being left in a wide range of places rather than handed in to the teacher within the allocated lesson.
· Feedback to pupils and reflection tasks are difficult to plan into teaching when pupils do not arrive to lessons with the information required for review or discussion.

Zero Tolerance on the Day of Submission explained:
This year homework set on Show My Homework must be submitted in the lesson that is specified on the homework task.  Failure to do so will result in a 30 minute detention.  Pupils who have had issues with completing the task or printing it can seek support or an extension but only in advance of the deadline date.  For clarity we have specified that any query or issue must be raised with the member of teaching staff the day before in person or via email to their school email address. 

Examples where pupils will not be granted an extension:

· Pupil comes to see the teacher on the morning of the homework submission date saying they did not understand the task.
· Pupil tells the teacher in the lesson where homework is to be submitted that they have no ink at home but will print it at break/lunch.
· Pupil asks if they can have until the end of the day in the lesson where homework is due to be submitted because they need to print it.
· Pupil has left gaps and task is incomplete.
· Pupils work clearly does not reflect the pupil’s ability.

Examples where pupils may be granted an extension:

· Pupil’s parent emails teacher the day before submission to inform them that they have a computer issue which has caused the work to be delayed. 
· Pupil comes to see their teacher the day before the date of submission to ask for help and clearly needs more support or time. 
· Pupil comes to see their teacher the day before the date of submission to explain that they have had computer issues and to discuss a solution to this problem.
The majority of our pupils invest a great amount of time and effort in their homework and we will continue to celebrate and reward this.  It is hoped that this clarification will support pupils in understanding our expectations and help us to continue to deliver high quality learning experiences which build on pupil independent tasks rather than spending vast amounts of time chasing and accepting late submissions of homework tasks.

Homework Support Opportunities

Tuesday Evening – ICT 1 (3.30-4.30) – all pupils welcome.  IT facilities will be available in this session.

The School Library is open every break and lunchtime and pupils who are completing homework get priority use of IT equipment and use of resources.

We thank you for your ongoing support,
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